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Established in 1906

Schoharie County Conservation Association



          
                    
         SCCA Minutes of meeting held at 
                    SUNY Cobleskill College on March 23rd 2017



                           Liz Reinhart, SCCA President called the meeting to order at 7:00 with the pledge
     of allegiance with 18 in attendance. Clubs represented were Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long Path North Hiking, NWTF Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, Richmondville Fish & Game Club, West Fulton Rod & Gun, and Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited and 3 students from SUNY Cobleskill. The February – March minutes were approved with a motion from Walt Zeh, second by Doug Handy. The treasurer’s report for March was approved with a motion from Dave Wood, seconded by Mark Hotaling.  SCCA T-Shirts are available. We are selling them for $ 20.00 each with SCCA small logo on the front and big SCCA logo on the back. Liz Reinhart is the POC for selling the t-shirts.  518-339-2464 
SCCA held the raffle drawing for the .243 Savage Rifle & NWTF print at the March SCCA meeting. Dan Sawyer from Richmondville won the rifle and Dan Brown from Charlotteville won the print. Close to $1000 profit was raised from the raffle.  Thank you to all the members who help sell tickets and ticket buyers who help support SCCA. 

TWS students from SUNY Cobleskill will do a power point presentation about the Audubon Sandhill crane trip to Kearney, Nebraska at the April SCCA meeting. This is an annual Festival held each March and brings together hundreds of crane lovers from around the country. 
SCCA has received the 2017 check from the Schoharie County Treasurer’s Office which was approved by the Board of Supervisors.  For several years the SCCA has received financial support from the Schoharie County. 
Fish Stocking: NYS DEC will be stocking trout in Schoharie County on April 20th 11 AM starting @ Gilboa Post Office.   

SCCA: All Dues were due in January 2017. To date we have received 9 Club Association dues of $30. Each club officer and delegate receives a SCCA Newsletter monthly by mail or e-mail. Individual dues are $10 annually. Last year SCCA received 18 Association dues. We also need our individual members to send in their $10 dues. We have received 30 individual dues so far in 2017.  Please send them in!! This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and SCCA internet web site. We mail out close to 130 letters each month and send out e-mails to over 250 individuals each month. Send dues to SCCA  P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. All college students who show an interest received the newsletter by e-mail. All college students are exempt from dues. We also send out the newsletter to about twenty five NYS DEC personnel along with all of the Town Supervisors of Schoharie County plus Senator Jim Seward and Assemblyman Peter Lopez, both who support our Kayak raffle with donations.
SCCA Activity Book for 2017  Carl Stefanik is working on the new booklet for this year and is looking for additional pictures of differ events of each club association. He needs our help to put this together. His e-mail address is cstefanik@nycap.rr.com If you have some information or pictures please send them to him.  Carl puts a lot of time into this project of which he has done for many years. Thank you Carl!!!! 
Hunter Safety: Gun Classes @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun April 7th  & 8th  and April 21st & 22nd . Bow Class will be April 15th. Check for addition information on the NYS DEC Website for registrations information. More dates to follow. The Trapper’s Training class will be held on April 1st at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun club. Remember that all classes require the homework sheet completion and also the on-line registration. Richmondville Fish & Game club will host training April 22 for Gun Safety and June 3rd for archery. Also in the fall: Gun Safety Sept 30, Archery Sept 23rd and Trap class on Sept 15th.   

Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: On behalf of Senator James Seward, Duncan S. Davies reported that the Governor’s 2015 State of the State address proposed an amendment to the 480a Forest Tax Law program. There are no proposals in the 2017 budget to provide tax credits for 480b. The proposal is still under discussion; possible $3 million impact in the first year; needs Senate Finance Committee approval. Mr. Davies provided copies of the draft legislation, which proposes that forestry stewardship and habitat conservation credits shall be allowed for 25% of the real property taxes paid on eligible land (as determined by NYSDEC) to promote private ownership, avoid fragmentation, and make it more affordable for land to stay in private hands. This tax credit legislation would require joint Forestry and Wildlife participation. The local assessor would not be involved; tax credit would be transferred from the local government to the State. Mike Zagata noted that under 480a, landowner’s pay back 6% of timber sales to the County, which would be eliminated. Peter Innes noted that the 480a subscription rate is approximately 5%. The Schoharie County Supervisor noted his objections to 480a. Harold Palmer related that the 480a Forest Tax Law survives the sale of the land; there are currently no changes to 480a. Under the proposed 480b, landowners can withdraw from the program within one year without penalty, or pay full taxes for 10 years while adhering to the management plan to withdraw. Under 480b, the 50-acre minimum would be reduced to 25-acres, half of which must be forestland; there are several qualifying activities. 

Peter Innes, Natural Resources Supervisor - Peter began with the introduction of our new Regional Director, Keith Goertz. He also advised that Tony Wilkinson was appointed Director of the Division of Fish and Wildlife in mid-December. Steve Hurst is the new Bureau Chief of Fisheries in the Division of Fish and Wildlife; there is still a vacancy in Albany for Bureau Chief of Habitat. Peter noted that the Sportsmen’s Ed and Furbearer Biologist has been back-filled with the addition of Stacy Preusser, who is uniquely qualified as a sportsmen educator in Columbia County. ECO Lt. Thomas Harrington has retired. New ECO/Ranger Academy will graduate on August 25th (34 ECO’s and 11 Forest Rangers).

The Open Space Plan was approved in December 2016. The Department just closed on 690-acres in Columbia County: Doodletown WMA in Ancram and Taconic; target species of New England Cottontail is of special concern. NYS purchased with Federal Pittman-Robinson money from gun sales; will spend $10 million to buy land over several years.  Big Thicket is a Federal Wildlife Refuge for NE Cottontail; the first acquisition of a few hundred acres is DEC Region 3 last month. The 15,000-acres of Federal land to be purchased over the next 30 years will be under the authority of US Fish and Wildlife. Harley thinks that the State should have some control regarding uses; Mike Zagata advised that DEC input will be advisory only. Harold Palmer advised that regulations come from the Senate. The Department is working with landowners in Columbia and Rensselaer Counties on conservation easements for landowners who are willing to sell development and limited recreational rights, but will likely not hunting rights. The Federal Forestry Legacy Program contributes 50% of the funds.

Habitat/Young Forrest Initiative: four habitat management plans have been approved: Louise E. Keir, Margaret Burke, Stockport and Vinegar Hill. Public information meetings were recently held for Louise E. Keir and Vinegar Hill. The Environmental Protection Fund Budget Executive Proposal was decreased from $40 million to $33 million.

Two WMAs in Otsego County have no public access. Large WMA’s are located at Bear Spring in Delaware County, Capital District in Rensselaer County, and Partridge Run in Albany County.

State forests: biologists are looking at stands and treatments; significant clear cuts of plantations at maturity. This fiscal year foresters’ timber harvests sold 2,300 acres generating about $2.4 million; Region 4 harvests are approximately 25% of statewide totals. Harley noted not many are not replanted; Peter advised that some are undergoing herbicide treatment, others will be new natural forests; frequent cuts are proposed. Dave McLean noted that there used to be snowshoe hares because of plantations. Clapper Hollow in Schoharie County wildlife goal was hare.

Bear harvest report statewide: 1,500+; Southern Zone: 1,000+; both slight decreases from 2015. Southern Zone early season: 228; no changes in management units in 2017; 4O and 4P included Delaware County won’t happen this fall; probably still looking at 4S; Mike Clark has the details. Harold Palmer asked why Otsego County farmers can’t get nuisance permits to shoot bears destroying their corn fields; however, beekeepers can. Peter advised that it’s the law. Farmers should contact Wildlife staff regarding bear damage to crops.

Sportsmen’s Ed workshop scheduled on April 1st in Cobleskill. Stacy Preusser and Jessie Gardner-Lewis are starting to line up refreshers; one per county plus a couple additional.

Operations has four dedicated staff for WMA’s. NY Access project at Thompson’s Lake is not yet finished due to a supplier that went out of business; the new boat launch site will be completed this year. DEC will be working on the road at Aikens Marsh and improving access at Beals Pond; a lot of work is scheduled for Basswood Pond this summer. Glimmerglass State Park at Otsego Lake is not amenable to expansion of their very limited boat launching opportunities. The Chairman asked Peter to determine if the State owns any land on Otsego Lake (note: DEC does not own land on Otsego Lake). Mr. Davies noted that the major issue is parking for boats, trailers and vehicles.

The Chairman has also spoken with Sloan Crawford/Forestry, and asked Peter to get Wildlife involved with 480b. Harold Palmer asked if funds are available to buy access from landowners. Peter advised that it takes 3-10 years to procure. Administrative surveys are performed when needed, maintenance of boundary lines is an issue with less people on staff. WMA’s have dedicated staff; more work was done last year than in the previous five.

Mike Zeh inquired about a resolution he received from Dave Hartman regarding antler restrictions statewide; Peter and Kevin Busch both requested copies. DEC promotes voluntary restrictions; there have been no changes to regulations. Mr. Hartman does not work for DEC.  Tracy Lemanec noted that Dicks, Gander Mountain and others are selling deer food; Peter advised that selling deer food is not illegal; however, it is illegal to use.

Chris VanMaaren, Region 4 Fisheries Manager reported  approximately 70 people participated in the ice fishing event today at Canadarago, catching 30 perch and a few pickerel; the event was rescheduled from Glimmerglass due to the insufficient ice. DEC will be double-stocking at Canadarago with 40,000 50-day walleye and 40,000 pond fingerlings for a few years in response to the difficulty establishing walleye in this alewife dominated water. Dec still hoping to build spawning reef for whitefish and lake trout in Otsego Lake but have not had sufficient ice for the past two years; DEC will pursue different options. Dec will PIT-tag trout in the Delaware Tailwaters downstream of Cannonsville and Pepacton. This is part of a study to identify the utility of the tribs and track movement within the mainstreams. Interest in expanding catch and release zone for the Tailwaters; will do public meetings in April and May in Hancock and Deposit before regulation proposals (includes three DEC regions and two states); hope to simplify regulations. Dec considering trap and transfer of walleye from lower Ouleout into sections above East Sidney Reservoir. Dec’s new Bureau Chief Steven Hurst will be a strong leader. Shaun Keeler’s position remains vacant. Region 4 Fisheries and Habitat has a new staff biologist, Georgette Walters working with large energy projects. There are four large hydro-projects in the works which require public meetings. Chris requested input from Board members regarding recreational components at Goodyear Lake, Blenheim-Gilboa Reservoir, Crittenden Falls on Kinderhook Creek in Hudson, and the Watervliet Reservoir on the Normans Kill (5-year license process; Watervliet will begin the process in June). DEP is still developing a method for something other than a low level outlet for water out of Schoharie Reservoir heading north into Schoharie Creek. DEC will revisit public access to the Watervliet Reservoir as part of the hydro relicensing. Dec will hire a new stream protection biologist; Steve Swenson will focus on habitat improvement projects and develop habitat-specific caring-capacity of the waters. Mike Zagata requested looking at beaver dams. Dec is currently interviewing for new Fisheries Tech II. Dec will not be stocking Ouleout first this year (scheduled for April 4th); new technician will coordinate stocking with Fish Chairs. Sampling schedule being developed this month. Dec is looking to be part of a trial for new brown trout product; concerns that browns have become too domesticated. PFOS in Hoosick Falls and Petersburgh landfills have non-active drainage issues. Fish samples from the area are being analyzed for PFOS concentrations. Keith Goertz noted that hundreds of closed landfills throughout the state need better management. Next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on April 26th 2017 @ 6:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club located in Middleburgh. The minutes from the February meeting will be in next month’s SCCA newsletter. Duncan Davie, chief of staff for Senator Seward was at the February meeting reviewing the 480A and 480B Land use agreements.   
National Shooting Sports Foundation: IMPRESSIVE INCREASE IN ECONOMIC IMPACT … The total economic impact of the firearms and ammunition industry in the U.S. increased from $19.1 billion in 2008 to $51.3 billion in 2016, a 168 percent rise, while the total number of full-time equivalent jobs rose from approximately 166,000 to more than 300,000, an 81 percent increase in that period according to a report released today by NSSF. The report provides a state-by-state breakdown of job numbers, wages and output covering direct, supplier and induced employment, as well as federal excise taxes paid.

 (SCOPE) Shooters’ Committee on Political Education:  The Schoharie County Scope Chapter meeting will be held on April 20th 7PM @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Check your membership at www.scopeny.org.  SCOPE is still involved with the legal fight to repeal the NYS Safe Act, working with NYSRPA.
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Cave Country Riders Inc.: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. From October - March. POC is Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. There are 48 members in the club to date. POC: Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.

Schoharie County Pistol League: League is starting back up on October 11th. POC – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, and Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are four teams, shooting at three clubs. 
Summit Sno Riders: Meetings are 6 pm first Monday of the month (September thru April) at the Summit Conservation Club at the end of Bear Gulch Rd. (109 Club Road) in Summit.  See www.summitsnoriders.com.  518-287-1961. 
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club is planning on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of each May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. The club is selling raffle tickets for a Limited Edition Ruger 10/22 or $300 gift card as 1st prize. 2nd prize $100 Gander Mountain Gift card. Drawing date is May 27th at the Fish Derby @ 1137 Potter Mtn. Rd in Conesville. POC -  President Carl Palmer.   
Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) –The next banquet/auction will be held on April 21, 2017 @ the Settles Hill Banquet Facilities located off Route 20 near Altamont. There will be 3 pistols and 8 long guns up for auction or raffles. Also there will be a Jake Gun raffle for youth shooters. For more information contact Dave Hendrick, phone: (518) 657-1787 or Liz & Don Reinhart 518-673-3965.  Memberships are $35 per year. Web site is www.NWTF.ORG.  
 SUNY Cobleskill College: On March 30th eleven students gave a power point presentation on their ecological trek across the biomes of Panama. They experienced the grassroots efforts to conserve the amazing biodiversity of this small but unique country. Between the beautiful birds, butterflies, large moths, spiders, leaf cutter ants, a blind snake, geckos, a variety of humming birds, very rare golden frogs, releasing baby sea turtles, they spent over a week touring the country visiting the second largest inactive volcano in the world, seeing the living fences, 60,000 acres of reforestation, the 2nd largest coral reels in the Eastern Pacific, and seeing the Red Mangroves in the mangroves of Coiba.     The college student chapter of NWTF did hold an event at the Elks Lodge on March 16th. They called this event a Birds & Yeti Group banquet. The Bass Fishing Club Team will compete in a Bass Fishing Contest this year, $10 registration fee per student.  The next TWS Annual Conference will be held on September 23rd - 27th and it is in Albuquerque, NM. The students are running a raffle to help support the trip. The college will host the Wildlife Festival on April 29th which will be held at the park in Cobleskill by the movie theater. SCCA will be available with handouts and for questions along with NWTF with their BB shooting booth for the kids.  One of the students, Allison Gelinas is doing a Flying Squirrel Mount for our SCCA booth at the fairgrounds.   
Summit Conservation Club: Club meetings are held on the second Monday @ 6 PM of each month.  They will be selling Stuffed Pizza on April 22nd and April 23rd. On the Saturdays they serve from 12 Noon to 7 PM and on Sundays they serve from 12 Noon to 4 PM. This is what pays the bills for the year, let’s help support the club.         

Schoharie Valley Trappers: There was a trapper class on April 1st at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. There is a work sheet requirement which must be completed before you can take this class.  Registration is required on the NYS DEC website and the work sheet information. POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715 
Clearwater Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The SUNY college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the new building, Center for Agricultural Resource, room 002.  Clear Water Chapter meetings held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road). Join us before each meeting at 6:30pm for a tying demonstration; meetings begin at 7:30pm. 
Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd. On 2/18/17 the Richmondville Fish & Game club did sponsor an Ice Fishing derby at the Bear Gulch Lake near the Summit Conservation Club. There were 52 adults & 29 youths.  The club’s new website address is www.richmondvillefishgameclub.org .   
Whitetails Unlimited: The next Whitetails Unlimited meeting will be on June 5th @ 7PM at Earl Berg’s house on Cripplebush Rd. between Central Bridge and Sloansville off Route 30A, for reviewing the banquet package and making decisions for donations to the many organizations requests we get annually. At the February we reviewed the financial report from the Whitetails Unlimited Nation Headquarters. The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited plans on donated two more 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifles to the Venison Program this month and the SCCA for their 2017 Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill. We did discuss the date and location for 2017’s annual banquet.         
Long Path North Hiking Club: The next meeting is on May 11th @ 6PM at the Schoharie Library.  Some of the hikes scheduled are as followed: May 6 Schoharie County State Forest hike, 3-5 miles, leader: Clarence; May 17 Highway Clean-Up on Rte. 30, if you can help, call Harold Guest at 827-5995; June 3 National Trails Day, Huyck Nature Preserve, 4-5 miles, contact Marilyn; June 24 Ashokan High Point, 7.5-8 miles do &/or die, this has been on my bucket list for a long time, early start needed for this long drive & hike, call Mark early to register for this one! Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097, Steve Babbitt 518-295-8535, Don Allard 518-577-7741. For membership info, contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386, email: ccheriec@midtel.net or P.O. Box 200, West Fulton, NY 12194.     
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: 2 new members voted in and 3 more read for a vote next month. There were 30 in attendance at the March meeting. Mike Agiovlasitis is the contact for the club calendar. His e-mail address is miketa@nycap.rr.com and phone number is 518-265-9127 for reservations (Use of clubhouse). The club is already looking into purchasing the prizes for the 2017 raffle.  Next Black Powder shoot is May 7th. Pistol Leagues are done until next fall. Plate Shoots will start back up in the spring. The SUNY Cobleskill college students have started shooting archery again on Friday nights. Archery building Grant was approved and we received a check for over $14,000. The building extension will be dedicated in memory of Larry Strack. The youth archery program has finished for the season. There were between 100 to 150 shooters each Saturday morning. On Sundays 11 AM to 3 PM the archery range is open for public use, free of charge. College students are shooting archery on Friday nights. The club is applying for a NRA grant to pay for modifications to the indoor pistol range. Youth Fishing Derby will be held on 5/20/17. Trap shoot starts up May 19th.       
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month @ 7PM. The next meeting is May 2nd @ the West Fulton Firehouse. The club is looking at the possibility of putting up a 12’ X 20’ provelian near the Middleburgh Pool next spring. Shaul’s Roofing from Middleburgh has approved to donate the roof for this project. The West Fulton Rod & Gun Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take”.   SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com.  The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on April 27th @ 7 PM and held at Curtis Mott building on SUNY Coby campus.   [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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